Upper Valley Wood Turning Club

General Meeting Minutes

3/14/2015

Attendees: Approximately 16 members.
 


Old Business:

1. Dues are due to Mike Foster.  We had four new member attend the meeting: Ford Evans, Gary Canning, Mike Heeb, and Rich Rushstein.   Our demonstrator today is one of our founding member: the famous JoHannes Michelsen. 
 

2. The president noted that we also have another famous member in attendance: Mike Foster who won the Best in Show at the Phoenix AAW Symposium last year. 


3. Beth Ireland will be our demonstrator on April 11.  We need to decide what we want her to do.  It was decide to ask her to turn a simple platter with embossing.  The payment of $50 for this demo is due by April 4.  We will limit the attendance to 20 people.  Mike Foster will be our demonstration on May 2 before the Granite State Woodturners Symposium. 


4. The Guild of NH Woodworkers provided a Grant of $3000 to Thetford Academy to purchase a new Powermatic Lathe 3520B.  Dan of Dan’s Max Saver donated $400 of his profit to provide the lathe.  Chris Schmidt purchased a Stronghold chuck and other accessories.  The club ask members to provide donations for these purchases.  $300 was collected and provided to Thetford.  


5. It was announced that the 8th GNHW Turning Symposium would be held on 9 May 2015.


6. The mentoring program discussed at the earlier meeting will be kicked off on Saturday morning at 9am. 





New Business:


7. Peter James is in charge of setting up the Club’s new overhead projection system for which he will need to spend approximately $100 for various cables.


8. Several Club Logos were presented.  The general consensus was the logo with the two state outlines with a turning tool overlaid under the name would be acceptable to all.     


9. The AAW liability insurance must be renewed at the cost of $95.


10.  It was decided that we would host another Tree Identifying Walk on July 11 with two or three foresters. 


11.  Chris Schmidt has a source of unusual woods which we decided if he was able to obtain a piece before each meeting that we would raffle it off to raise money for the club.  

